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THE CANDLEWOOD CHRONICLE 
   Published By The Candlewood Lake Association, Inc. 

www.candlewoodlake.us   
 cwlchronicle@candlewoodlake.us 

VOLUME XL                                           ISSUE 7                                SEPTEMBER 2017            

 Fall Garage Sales 

& Craft Show 

(Thursday, October 12th - Members) 

Friday & Saturday 

October 13th & 14th 

8:00 a.m.ð5:00 p.m. 

Garage Sale permits available for $5 

at the Association Office 

(This permit fee offsets our advertising costs in local newspapers.) 

Craft Show at the Harmon Lodge Friday 

& Saturday  9:00 a.m.ð4:00 p.m. 
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     Get Well    Sympathy 
 Gary Gandee  Lucy Conard, death of  brother 
 George Harmon  Sandy Smith, death of brother-in-law 
     

           
    
         

   

Board Members: 
Dan Dickman - 419-947ð9998         Email: dand@candlewoodlake.us 
Larry Post - 419-946-1488               Email: larryp@candlewoodlake.us 
Bob Durbin - 419-946-1540             Email: bobd@candlewoodlake.us 
Jonathan Klug  - 614-560-3300  
Ralph Miklovic -  740-341-9770     Email: pipercub1015@gmail.com 
Joe Reineke - 614-579-0521        Email: joer@candlewoodlake.us 
Rob Goodwin - 937-536-2321         Email: robg@candlewoodlake.us 
Shannon Carroll - 419-612-6754  Email: shannonc@candlewoodlake.us 
Rob Lucas - 614-214-3798        Email: robl@candlewoodlake.us 

Candlewood Lake Association Inc. 
7326 State Route 19 Unit 1507 
Mount Gilead, OH 43338 

Office Hours 
Monday - Friday 8:00 am - 4:30 pm 

Saturday - 8:00 am - 12 noon (April - October) 

Check www.candlewoodlake.us  
for updated Rules and Regulations 

http://www.candlewoodlake.us
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The next regular Board meeting will be 
September 25, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the 

Harmon Lodge 

 Text Alerts from Morrow County 
         Any Morrow County resident can go here to enroll in text alerts from  
 Morrow County.   
      http://www.nixle.com/ 

 
          If they have any trouble, they can visit the morrow county sheriff website first              
 then click through to alerts. 

http://morrowcountysheriff.com/ 
 

THANK YOU 
Thanks to all the volunteers as well as the CWL 
Maintenance Department for their hard work in 
cleaning up and the beautification of our beach 

area.  The entire community benefits from the co-
operation of our volunteers with the CWL staff. 

   American Flag Etiquette 
 

Burning/Disposal Rules of Unserviceable Flags 
 For those who may not know, there are specific rituals and  
reasoning for the proper way to dispose of ñUnserviceable Flagsò.   
These guidelines are easily viewed via American Legionôs site.   

The site is legion.org/flag/ceremony 
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Chronicle Mailings 

In an effort to reduce our over-all mailing and labor costs, we are  
requesting to email you your Chronicle.   

We will put the Chronicle on the Web Site, email it to your current 
email address and/or you can pick it up at the office.  We will  

continue to mail you the September and October Chronicles.  As for 
the November and future Chronicles, please advise the office how 

you wish to receive them.  
Starting in November, only those requesting the Chronicle mailed will 

receive them through the Post Office. 
You may email this request to the office at  
cwlchronicle@candlewoodlake.us.  

 

Attention Walkers & Bikers 
It is recommended to walk/run facing oncoming traffic on  
the same side of the road as the oncoming traffic.  You 
should get as far to the side of the road as possible to provide 
additional space between you and oncoming cars.  
 

It is recommended to bike /ride with traffic; use the right-
most lane headed in the direction you are going.  You have 
the same rights and duties as drivers.  Obey traffic signals 
and stop signs.  

Wear bight colored attire when out,  
especially at dawn or dusk.  
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        ECC Corner  
 ñAny member in good standing wishing to have the 
ECC Committee review or discuss appeals, concerns or  

observations should email information to  
cwleccagenda@gmail.com.  All  submissions will be reviewed and 
considered for placement on  the agenda for the next ECC meeting.ò 

 
ñAll submissions will be considered but are not guaranteed inclu-
sion on agenda **cwleccagenda@gmail.com is an inbox only.   Any  
follow up correspondence may come from individual committee  

member(s) email accounts.ò 
 

aŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ  

tŀƴŎŀƪŜ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ  

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ  {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ноΣ нлмт    

уΥлл ǘƻ млΥол ŀΦƳΦ  

          IŀǊƳƻƴ [ƻŘƎŜ   

Mother Nature co-operated this year to make the  
ñFun-N-Games Night at the Lodgeò a success. 

Twelve teams participated for the Corn Hole Championship with $80  
going to the first place team and $40 to the second-place team. 

Children and parents participated in the ñpick a marble with your toesò game, 
balloon toss, popcorn stroll, hula hoop contest, Kubb and bingo. 

All Occasions DJ provided summer-time tunes and did an excellent job of  
running the Corn-hole tournament. A special  
Thank you to Jessica Backensto and her crew. 

Thank you especially to the Community Events Committee for  
sponsoring this event. 
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Candlewood Christmas Party  

Committee Meeting 

      It is time for any resident interested in helping out with the 
annual Christmas party for our kids and grandkids to meet and  
ñbrainstormò ideas. 

 It is  important to discuss organizational ideas from past 
parties   ð- what plans worked, what needs to be changed, throw 
in new ideasðespecially  activities for the  older kids and  grand-
kids. 

 Please bring your creative ideas to the Christmas Party  
committee meeting at  Harmon Lodge on  September 18, 2017 

at 7:00 p.m. 

If you have any questions, please call Pat Maxwell                   
419 564-2381.  Looking forward to seeing you there! 

 The Solid Rock Ministries needs adult volunteers for  
the Homework Night which is an after school program on  
Thursdays.  We meet at the Solid Rock Trailer located in the 

Hickory Grove Trailer Park on Twp. 59. 
Homework night is on Thursdays from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 pm.   
We focus on homework assignments ðplus snacks,  
a Christian lesson and game time as time permits. 

 If you have further questions, please call  
Pat Maxwell - 419 564-2381. 
We would love for you to join us. 
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2017 CANDLEWOOD COMMUNITY EVENTS   
  WATCH FOR DETAILS IN UPCOMING CHRONICLES 

SEPT 1    6 pm  Gatlin Show ïHarmon Lodge 
SEPT 5    7 pm  Community Events  Meetingï HL 
SEPT 10   2-4 pm  New Neighbor Welcome Social HL   
SEPT 22 6:30-9:30  Happy Hour  HL   
OCT   3    7 pm  Community Events Meeting HL 
OCT 20 6:30-9:30 Happy Hour HL 
NOV 7      7 pm  Community Events Meeting ïHL  
DEC 5      7 pm  Community Events Meetingï HL  
DEC 9      6-10 pm  Christmas Open House at Candlewood ïHL 

Relay for Life 
 We did it again.  The Candlewood Lake Relay Team hit our goal of 
$5,000.00.  This makes 11 years in a row. 
 We would like to thank everyone who supported all our projects, 
Pancake Breakfasts, purchased sponsor signs, purchased luminaries in hon-
or or memory of Loved Ones who fought cancer.  Thank you to those who 
saved change in water bottles, those who support our craft show in  
October. 
 Without all of your support we could never have made our goal.  
Thanks again.  Our Pancake Breakfasts will continue on the 4th Saturday 
of each month until October.  We will take November and December off as 
we are all so busy. 
 Thanks to Bev Wansor and all of our other 8 members of our team 
for their help making it a successful year.  Captain Esther Sterritt 
 

ATTENTION CANDLEWOOD CRAFTERS 
 Itôs time to start thinking about the Candlewood Lake Craft Show  
on October 13th & 14th at the Harmon Lodge, the same days as the Garage 
Sale.  Rent a table for $25.00 for Friday & Saturday  8:30 am to 4:00 pm. 
 You may pick an application at the office or call Esther Sterrittð 
419-560-1415 for more Information. 
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USE OF DUMPSTERS 
These trash dumpsters are for the use by CWL residents only. The intent is to 
provide part-time and full-time residents with occasional high volumes of nor-
mal household trash at a disposal site. No part-time or full-time resident busi-
ness trash is permitted.  
At no time is it permissible to leave any type of trash outside the dumpster. Any 
part-time or full-time resident, guest, or contractor, whether doing work for a 
resident or not, found in violation of these rules is subject to a $250 fine.  
Arrangements with outside haulers will need to be made for pickup of any re-
fuse other than normal household waste such as yard waste, appliances, and 
mattresses.  Please follow these rules to help keep Candlewood 
 looking great.  

    Thank you! 

FIREWORK DONATIONS 
A special thank you to the members who donated to our Fireworks. 

Joe & Sylvia Reineke    James Heber 

Larry & Connie Post    Robert Hawk   

Tim Remy     Kevin & Gayle McCray 

Larry & Elaine Merchant   Drew Susi Construction 

Dale & Debra Horton    George Harmon 

Fishing & Boating Club   Bill & Sheryl Brown 

CWL Auxiliary    Lane Gassman 

Dick Miller     Brian & Debbie Dittenber 

Shannon Ponko    Gerald Stager 

Jack Lane     Dick Hart 

Don Wick     Robert & Diane Fitzpatrick 

Dan Dickman/Cliff Edwards   Marlin & Christy Tinch 

Don Baumann     Russell & Hazel Hunter 

Richard & Gloria Schuster   Donald & Susan Blocker 

Glenn McMurray    Mark McSweeney 

Mid-State G.C. LLC    Sue Tavenor 

Barbara Miller-Dehaven   GRP Consulting/Glenn Pirtle 

Shirley Mouras    Outback 

Alfred & Patsy Gildersleeve   Craig Pendleton 

There were many anonymous donors 
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Golf Cart Poker Run Follow-Up 
Thanks to everyone that came out in the heat and the rain to make 

the 2017 Golf Cart Poker Run such a success 
We enjoyed quite an array of delicious food, met and made new 

Friends and most even went home as winners. 
Thanks to the following residents for Hosting a Poker Run stop. 

   Durbin       
   Lohr  
   Meekins 
   Merchant 
   Tavenor 
Thanks to the following local businesses for their very generous support. 
Edison Depot (4) $5.00 gift cards 
Edison Quick Stop (1) $10.00 gift certificate 
Grill and Chill (2) $10.00 gift cards 
Gardens and Gifts (1) Basket w/ $46.00 of gifts 
LaCabanita (1) $25.00 gift certificate 
McDonalds (Mt. Gilead) (20) buy one item get one menu item free 
Outback Marine & Auto (1) Cleaner & Disinfectant, (1) Aerospace  
Protectant 
Philomenaôs at the Outback (2) $10.00 gift certificates 
Pizza Hut (1) sm Box Dinner, (1) lg. Box Dinner, (2) Dinner Buffets, (2) 
Lunch Buffets, (1) lg. Pizza, 5 Bread Sticks & (1) cookie, (2) lg. Pizzas 
Subway (Mt. Gilead) (2) $5.00 gift cards 

Thank you also to Michelle Montague of E&E Nameplates  
for providing the 2017 golf cart stickers 
Watch your Chronicle for next yearôs date. 

Contact Joe at 614-579-0521 if your have any suggestions or want to  
host a  stop for next yearôs event. 
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Our objective is to get the Chronicle out earlier and to accomplish 

That the approved Board Minutes will be in the next monthôs Chronicle 
Board of Trustees Regular Meeting Summary of Minutes 

 (Last approved minutes) 
Monday, July 24, 2017 
Harmon Lodge 

The regular meeting of the Candlewood Lake Association Board of Trustees was called to order by Dan Dick-
man at 7:00 p.m. at the Main Lodge.  Board Members answering roll call were Bob Durbin,  Shannon Carroll,  
Ralph Miklovic, Joe Reineke and Rob Goodwin. Tim Remy, General Manager was present.  Larry Post, Jona-
than Klug and Rob Lucas were not present and excused.  Heidi Repp, Finance Manager was not present and 
excused. 
 

A moment of individual silent prayer was held. 
 

Remove Board Secretary 

A Motion was made and approved to remove Rob Goodwin as the Secretary.   
Appoint Secretary 
A Motion was made and approved to open the nominations for Secretary.  A Motion was made and approved 
to nominate Bob Durbin as the Secretary.  A motion was made and approved to accept Bob Durbin as the Sec-
retary and to close the nominations.   
 

Approval of Board Minutes: 
A Motion was made and approved to accept the minutes of the June 26, 2017 regular meeting as presented.  A 
vote was taken.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Finance Report 
Rob Goodwin gave the report for the Finance Committee. He was not able to get the February ï June finan-
cials as stated in last monthôs meeting.  The Financial Report is complete as of January 2017.  The Audit will 
be completed in the near future.  The February ï June 2017 financials are being worked on and will have the 
numbers by next month. 
 

Standing Committee Reports:   
Finance Committee ï The next meeting will be August 21, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Harmon Lodge. 
Executive Committee ï The next meeting will be August 21, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Association Office.   
Security Committee ï The next meeting will be August 17, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Harmon Lodge. 
 Bob Durbin said there was a Security Training Session last Thursday night.  The next one 
 will be in August.  David Wolfe will update the training manuals. 
ECC Committee ï The next meeting will be August 7, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Harmon Lodge. 
Long Range Planning Committee ï The next meeting will be in September. 
Utility Committee ï The next meeting will be August 15, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Harmon Lodge. 
Lake & Siltation Committee ï The next meeting will be August 30, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Harmon Lodge. 
Bylaws/Legal Committee ï Rob Lucas is looking for members to this committee.   

Tim Remy will meet with Rob Lucas this week. 
 

Ad Hoc Committee Report: 
Sales Committee ï Jack Linthwaite said sales are doing good.  There are 3 closings next week.   
Roads Committee ï There is no meeting set at this time.  The culverts are being put in at this time.   

Chip and seal will be placed on designated roads in August. 
Pool Committee ï  The next meeting will be in October 2017 
Flower & Landscape Committee ï The beds look good.  They are doing a great job.  
 We are looking for a new leader next year for this committee. 
Strategic Candlewood Issues committee ï Greg Adkins gave an update of this Committee.  

 They will meet tomorrow, July 25th at 6:00 pm to discuss the timeline. 
Community Events Committee 
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Membership Participation:   
A member at Unit 1, Lot 169 was present and asked if the North Dock area, Fitness Center, deck,  
rail and edge of roof could be spruced up, fixed and/or be painted. 
 

A member at Unit 9, Lot 275 was present and asked if we could keep up the beach area.   
The E-coli levels are up because of the goose poop. 
 

A member at Unit 2, Lot 4 was present and said there was a large tree in the lake close to his property.   
He asked when it could be taken down.  He was told Titus will remove it next week. 
 

A member at Unit 6, Lot 176, 177 was present about a ticket he received about his dogs barking.   
We will check with Gary Weaver about a written appeal and will continue this to the August Board Meet-
ing. 
 

Unfinished Business/Follow Up:  None 
 

Communication to the Board   See items addressed in the General Managerôs report, below. 
 

New Business: 
Fire Hydrants: 
A Motion was made and approved from the Utility Committee to recommend to the Board that the fire  
hydrant project be resumed as originally planned.  A vote was taken.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Security Committee Members: 
A Motion was made  and approved to accept the members of the Security Committee as follows: Bob Dur-
bin, Chair, Tim Remy, General Manager, Dan Dickman, Board President, Sheryl Brown, Recording Secre-
tary, Dan Teutschmann, David Burris, Les Renne, Bill Lacure, Mike Skelton, Bill Kuenkele and Tina 
Kuenkele  for fiscal year 2017 - 2018. A vote was taken.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 

General Managerôs Report: 
Tim Remy talked about the lower level lodge rental and the beach pavilion rental.  It is on a first come first 
serve basis now. It was suggested that when members sign up for it, a list be posted at the gates and mail 
boxes.   
 

Letter to Members regarding lake safety.  The letter about lake safety and boating concerns will be sent to 
the members in the near future. 
 

Water Testing ï there is a water quality advisory at the beach.  The base level is 235 and at the beach, it is 
over 336.  They are testing it every week.  It is because of the goose poop that the levels are up.  Signs will 
be posted to let the members know. 
 

Financial Update. The Auditors are here and gathering financial information. They will have a final report 
soon. 
 

Dredging Update is as follows: 
Week end 7-22 Roaming Shores visit to finalize operating procedures 
Week End 7-29 ï 8-5 Finalize construction of dump site to include sediment pond, silt fencing, culverts; 
Finalize all relative equipment maintenance issues to include Bio Fluid, additional bucket and barge fabri-
cation, construction of push barge.  Week end 8-12 Float and test all equipment and begin dredging. 

Adjournment 
A Motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting at 8:44 p.m. 
 
Minutes taken and submitted by Sheryl Brown     

          
 
                                                                                      
 

For Sale 
Rattan Set 

Sofa, Chair, & End Table 
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SOLID ROCK FUN DAY 
 On Wednesday, July 19th, the Wil Blue Pond was buzzing with excitement!  Some of the 
eager members of Candlewoodôs Fishing Club donated their fishing poles, bait, and time to assist 
14 Solid Rock kids in catching blue gill, bass, and perch.  This annual event is a favorite for 
 everyone ð young and old. 
 A very special thank you goes to the following Candlewood residents:  Jim Welch, Gene 
Wells, Larry Post, Jim Buchanan, Gary Gandee, Roger and Debbie Partlow.  We also want to 
thank Keith Shipman, William Baldinger, Dana Jackson, and Linds Hager, who are members of 
the North Woodbury Alliance Church.  These volunteers showed their love of fishing and their 
desire to help kids have fun.  
 We all enjoyed a picnic at the parkôs pavilion, followed by the traditional watermelon 
 eating contest.  The adults lost the competition again! 
 The kids were transported to the beach area, where they got on board a pontoon boat for a 
ride around the lake.  The three boat captains were:  Les Renne, Larry Post, and Roger Partlow.  
The boat ride was definitely an added ñplusò to the day. Thanks, Captains! 
 The Fun Day at Candlewood always includes time for the kids to swim and play at the 
beach.  What a great finale for the kids ages 6-16!  As you can see, the weather was perfect and 
our spirits were high.  Thank you, Tim Neely, for supporting this event. 

 
 
 
Left to Rightï Gene Wells,  
Larry Post, and Roger Partlow. 
  
Gene Wells and Larry Post are members of the North Woodbury Alliance Church.  The Solid 
Rock Ministries is a Community Care and outreach arm of the North Woodbury Alliance Church.  
It provides a food pantry, shoes closet, coat outreach, school supplies, Christmas store for the kids 
to shop in, and Homework Night (with a Christian lesson) to complete the once a week program. 
  
The Residents of Candlewood Lake are able to support the Solid Rock Ministries by  
providing canned goods at our annual Christmas Party at the Lodge.  The Solid Rock kids are  
invited to join in the fun and the older kids are Elf Helpers to assist with the many activities.  A 
positive connection in developing between Candlewood and Solid RockðThanks to all of you. 

 
 

       Written by Pat Maxwell 
     Candlewood resident  and  

volunteer at Solid Rock Ministries. 
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 Latest from the Candlewood Lake Fishing & Boating Club 

 2017 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
 

SEPT 16   Bass TourðRegister 6:30 am, Begins 7 amð12:30 pm 

SEPT 16   Catfish Tournament, Register 4 pm, Begins 5ð11 pm 
OCT14 6 pm  Annual Fish Fry 
OCT 21 10 am to noon  Pull & Park Pontoons 
OCT 22 2 to 4 pm Pull & Park Pontoons 
OCT 28 10 am to noon  Pull & Park Pontoons 
NOV 4   6 pm Potluck Dinner Meeting 
 

 Put the new schedule for 2017 on your refrigerator door to remind 
you of the great upcoming fishing tournaments and events.  Plan your 
tournaments or dinners you want to attend.  We are also working on our 
website to be coming soon!   
Any questions, please call me at 614-565-2645.   
                        Gene Wells, Fishing & Boating Club President 

Happy Hour 
Friday Sept. 22nd 
6:30ð9:30 pm at 
Harmon Lodge 

 
 

Please bring a dish to share, 
B.Y.O.B          Sponsored by: 
Community Events Committee             
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September 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 

 

3 

ECC Mtg 

6 pm  ML 

4 

Community  

Events  7 pm ML 

Silver Sneakers 

9ð10::30 am ML 

5 

 

6 

Silver  

Sneakers 

9-10:30 a. 

ML 

7 8 

Java & Talk 

9-11 am ML 

F&B Launch 

Pontoons 10-12 

9 

 

10 

 

11 

Utilities Mgt. 

7 pm  ML 

Silver Sneakers 

9-10ò30  M> 

12 

 

13 

Security Mtg 

7 pm  JL 

14 

 

Good 

Friday 

 

15 

RV meeting 

10 amð12pm 

RV Lodge 

16 17 18 

Silver Sneakers 

9-10:30 am 

ML 

 

19 

Education  

7-9 ML Danger  

of Social Media 

 

20 

Silver  

Sneakers 

9-10:30 am  

ML 

21 22 

Pancake 

Breakfast 

8-10:30am 

F&B Catfish 

Tourn 5-9 pm 

23 24 

Board 

Meeting 

7 pm  ML 

25 

Silver 

Sneakers 

9-10::30 am  ML 

26 

 

27 

Silver 

Sneakers 

9-10:30 am ML 

 

28 

7-10 pm 

ML 

Happy 

Hour 

29 

30       

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       
 

 

    1 

Gatlin Show 

6 pm HL 

2 

3 4 

 

Labor Day 

5 

Community  

Events 7 pm HL 

6 

 

7 8 9 

10 

New Neighbor 

Welcome 

Social 

2ð4 pm HL 

11 

ECC Mtg. 

6 pm HL 

12 

Utilities Meeting 

 7pm HL 

13 

 

14 

Strategic Mtg 

Staff & Board  

11 am   HL 

 

15 16 

Bass Tourn. 

Reg 6:30 am 

7-12:30 pm 

Catfish Tourn. 

Reg 4 pm 

5-11 pm 

17 18 

Finance 

Committee 

6 pm  HL 

19 

Executive  

Committee 

6 pm  Assoc Of 

 

Strategic Mtg 

Staff & Board 

6 pm  HL 

20 

Long Range 

Planning 

6 pm HL 

Chronicle  

Deadline 

 

 

21 

Security  Mtg. 

7pm  HL 

 

 

22 

Happy Hour 

6:30ð9:30 

Community 

Events 

HL 

23 

Pancake 

Breakfast 

8ð10:30 am HL 

Strategic Mtg 

RV Members 

10 am 

RV Lodge 

24 25 

Board  

Meeting 

7pm  HL 

 

26 27 28 29 30 
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October 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 

 

3 

Community  

Events 7 pm HL 

4 5 6 7 

8 9 

ECC 

Meeting 

6 pm HL 

10 

Exercise Group 

9-10:30 am HL 

11 

 

12 

Exercise Group 

9-10:30 am HL 

13 

Garage Sale 

& Craft Show 

8ð5 pm 

14 

Garage Sale 

& Craft Show 

8ð5 pm 

Annual Fish Fry 

6 pm HL 

15 16 

 

17 

Exercise Group 

9-10:30 am HL 

Executive  Com 

6 pm Assn. Office 

Utilities 7 pm HL 

Strategic Mtg 

Members  3 pm HL   

18 

 

19 

Exercise Group 

9-10:30 am HL 

Security  Mtg 

7 pm HL 

Dumpster Days  

Strategic Mtg 

Members 

7 pm HL 

20 

Happy Hour 

6:30ð9:30 

Com Events 

HL 

Dumpster 

Days 

21 

Pull & Park 

Pontoons 

10 amðnoon 

 

 

22 

Pull & Park  

Pontoons 

2ð4 pm 

23 

Board 

Meeting 

7 pm HL 

24 

Exercise Group 

9-10:30 am HL 

25 

 

Chronicle 

Deadline 

26 

 

Exercise Group 

9-10:30 am HL 

27 28 

Pancake 

Breakfast 

8-10:30 am HL 

Pull & Park 

Pontoons 

10 am to noon 

29 30 

 

31 

Exercise Group 

9-10:30 am HL 
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            We care about your floors!                                                                 
 Gary Frankhouse, Owner 
 419-462-5663 

               #ÁÎÄÌÅ×ÏÏÄ 2ÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ 
 Fully Insured/Free Estimates 
              888 Bucyrus Rd. Galion     
 
Custom Kitchen & Bath Remodeling -Employee based installers! 
Custom Showers, Schluter System, Cabinets, Countertops, Backsplashes 
Carpet, Tile, Dura Ceramic, Laminate, Hardwood, Vinyl & More!       See 
our Cleaning Ad in the classifieds! 

 

The following are volunteers to demo and rebuild the Guard House at 
Candlewood Lake: 

Deb & Brian Dittenber 
Joe & Sylvia Reineke 

Phil Morris  
Clark Mayo 
Sandy Smith 

Roger & Deb Partlow 
Anyone interested in volunteering for this project please call Clark 
Mayo at 614-735-8154 
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Superior Outdoor Management Services Offered Include: 
 
1.Clearing wooded lots for building sites.   
2. Landscape bed design and installation projects  
3.Removing dead trees and stump removal.                
4. Exterior home maintenance projects 
5.Limbing up tree canopy so lawns can get more sunshine.           
6 Concrete repair projects 
7.Servicing, repairing and installing irrigation systems.      
8. Shore line preservation projects 
 9.Lawn treatment programs to best work in shade areas.                        
10. Fall leaf clean up 
11.Lawn installations and damaged lawn area repairs.                          
12. Tree/Bush pruning 
13.Retaining wall, outdoor living area, and paver Installations.         
14. Asphalt sealcoating  
15.Building or repairing decks, gazebos, or boat docks.                
16. Water drainage projects 
17.Power washing homes, driveways, docks, etc.                                     
18. Landscape lighting        
19.Spring cleanup of over the winter debris accumulation.                
20. Mulch/Edge services 
21.Staining and/or sealing of porches, decks and other items.       
22. Weekly Lawn Services 
23. Gravel drive installation or reapplication                                
24. Other to numerous to list 
Knowledgeable, skilled, trustworthy crews, familiar with the Candlewood area, and  
their unique requirements, working with you to service, and protect, your investment.  
 

Superior Outdoor Management 
Phone contact at (419)864- 2041 or (419) 864-2042 
Office@SuperiorOutdoorManagement.com                                                                                  

mailto:Office@SuperiorOutdoorManagement.com
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 Save time and money, please sign up! 
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 CLO 12 
All motorized 
vehicles in  
Candlewood 
Must be operated 
on the roads  
only.  Violations 
will result in a  
fine of up to 
$50.00. 

 


